
 
 
January 31st, 2025 
 
Wolfpack and Families,  
 
Thank you for a great start to semester two.  It is great to see so many of you excited and 
enthusiastic about your new classes. 
 
A few reminders as we head into the weekend: 
 

1)​ From our Guidance Team: 

The Guidance Department would like to give a few announcements about timetable changes 

and appointments: 

●​ We are working through appointments as quickly as possible in the order in which they 

are submitted or in academic priority. Please watch your emails and listen to the 

announcements when we call you out of class. We appreciate your patience 

●​ Please attend your schedule as it is now until we meet/contact you - all classes 

●​ Online classes are now full 

●​ In-person classes are VERY limited, so some timetable changes may not be possible 

●​ We are unable to make preferred teacher switches or MSIP changes to timetables to be 

with friends  

●​ Those who have requested appointments regarding next year's course selections will be 

called down once timetable changes are complete  

●​ The more detailed your appointment request is, the easier it is for guidance to support 

you 

Thank you again for your patience and understanding. 

-Team Guidance 

 

 



2)​ Coldest Night of the Year 
a)​ On Saturday February 22nd  YWCA Niagara has our biggest annual fundraiser! It's our 

TENTH annual Coldest Night of the year walk-a-thon! This event helps to support women 

and their families in West Niagara who are experiencing homelessness.  

 

b)​ Event Details:  

What: 10th Annual Coldest Night of the Year Walk-a-thon, followed by chili and 

refreshments back at the church 

When: Saturday February 22nd  

Where: Mountainview Church, Grimsby  

What time: Event begins at 4pm(volunteer start times vary between 3-4) event runs until 

7pm. 

 

c)​ How can you be involved?  

We are looking for volunteers to help us out at this years event!  

 

d)​ Volunteer positions needed: 

Route Marshalls 

Route Marshalls stand along our walking route to cheer on, celebrate, and help to direct 

our walkers along their journey! This is an outdoor position but you won't be outside for 

longer than an hour! This position is best in pairs so grab a friend and sign up! (position 

time would be from about 4-6). Volunteer hours can be extended as well as we will need 

help cleaning up the event from 7-7:45!  

 

Chili servers 

We have a chili competition portion of our event. We are so lucky to have 8 local 

restaurants participating this year! We need volunteers to help with serving chili to our 

walkers when they return. (position time would be from about 4:30-6:30). Volunteer 

hours can be extended as well as we will need help cleaning up the even from 7-7:45!  

 

Families who don't want to volunteer are also welcome and encouraged to come for our 

walk!  

 

Anyone with questions can email the event organizer at 

CLeniarsky@ywcaniagararegion.ca 

 

 

 
Have a great weekend. 
 
M Miller 
Principal, WNSS 
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